
 

 

 

November 30, 2021 

 
Metropolitan North Georgia Water Planning District 

ADDENDUM #1 
Wet Weather Septic System Impact to Surface Water Quality Study 

RFP 

 

The following questions were received:  

Question: After review of the RFP, we had a question with regards to the language used in the 
boilerplate contract agreement provided in Exhibit E.  On Page 7 of the agreement (which is 
Page 16 of the RFP) in Section 24.B.2, blanket contractual liability insurance is required.  Our 
in-house legal counsel has expressed concern that the use of the term “blanket” may be overly 
broad and not commercially available.  We believe that if the term “blanket” were to be 
removed, it would more closely align with the insurance terms used in our insurance program. 

Answer: The selected vendor and the District can/will discuss the boilerplate during contract 
negotiations. The boilerplate is offered for review as part of the RFP.  

 
Question: Will the District please confirm that the completed Contractor Affidavit in Exhibit D 
does not count towards the 20 pages of the response? 

Answer: Confirmed. 
 
Question: Will the District confirm that one (1) 11x17 sheet might be used to appropriately 
display the proposed project schedule? 

Answer: Confirmed.  
 

Question: Can we use MNGWPD as a reference? 

Answer: Yes.  
 

 


